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       February 14, 2025 

 

The Honorable Jolene Ivey 

Chair 

Prince George’s County Council 

1301 McCormick Drive, 2nd Floor 

Largo, Maryland 20774 

 

Dear Chair Ivey: 

 

        Enclosed for the County Council’s consideration and pursuant to Section 505 of the County 

Charter, is a resolution extending the appointment of Mr. Barry L. Stanton as Acting Chief 

Administrative Officer for a period of up to four calendar months from the date of this resolution.  

Executive Order No. 13-2024 provided for the temporary appointment of Mr. Stanton on December 16, 

2024. 

 

 Mr. Barry L. Stanton brings more than 40 years of experience and a wealth of knowledge and 

expertise to this role, having served in the Office of the County Executive for two administrations, 

including in his current role as Deputy Chief Administrative Officer (DCAO) for Public Safety and 

Homeland Security. He began his career with the Frederick County Sheriff's Office Corrections Bureau, 

where he rose up the ranks from Correction Officer and Shift Commander to Coordinator of Training 

and Compliance/Accreditation and Director of Security. In 1991, Mr. Stanton was appointed the 

Corrections Bureau Chief and served in that capacity until 1997. He first joined Prince George’s County 

Government as the Director of the Department of Corrections in 1997, where he was responsible for 

overseeing a $65 million budget, managing a $30 million capital construction program, and leading 

strategic and organizational planning. Following his decade-long service with the Department of 

Corrections, he went on to serve as Assistant County Manager for Frederick County for 3 years and was 

appointed County Manager in 2010. Before returning to Prince George’s County Government in 2021, 

Mr. Stanton also served as the Chief Operating Officer for Prince George’s County Public Schools 

(PGCPS).  

 

 Mr. Stanton possesses the knowledge, skills and experience necessary for the continued efficient 

operation of the Prince George’s County Government.  The Council’s expeditious and favorable 

consideration of this resolution is greatly appreciated. Should you have further questions or concerns, 

please contact Miriam L. Brewer, Appointments Liaison, at 301 952-4136. 

 

Sincerely 

 

 

 

Tara H. Jackson 

Acting County Executive   
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